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Rolette County Wellness Coalition


Monthly Meeting Minutes


November 14, 2017





Mission: To promote healthy lifestyles for the people of Rolette County.


Members Present:


Judy Martinson, Tobacco Prevention, Rolette County Public Health


Laura Waagen, Lake Region Human Services


Julie Baumgarn, Lake Region Human Services


Kathleen Langan, Presentation Medical Center


Jodi Hajicek, PFS-Underage Alcohol Prevention, Rolette County Public Health


Jackie Giron, Tobacco Prevention, Turtle Mountain Tobacco Prevention





Kathleen L made a motion to approve the minutes and Julie seconded the  October minutes





Nutrition/Fitness-No report





Tobacco & Other Drugs-


Thursday is Great American Smokeout, try to get someone to quit smoking for more than one day.


St Paul recently restricted sale of menthol products to tobacco shops and liquor stores only. The reason is because youth really like the menthol flavor and then they are addicted.


States that now have legal age to buy tobacco at the age of 21 is California, Hawaii, New Jersey, Maine and Oregon.


Also if you see anything on the foundation of a smoke-free world, remember the tobacco manufacturer Philip Morris International is behind this foundation.


Jackie and Patty Allery did a radio interview for GASO this morning .Jackie and Stephanie continue to do surveys for smokefree casino. They have done 180 employees of the 300 at the casino, did 200 at the college and these were younger people. Also continue to do the people coming in to the office. They will be heading to the sprung building on Thursday because the tribe will be giving out turkeys to those 62 and older. Also will be doing surveys at the post office. They are waiting to hear back from the hospital because they want to do surveys there as well. This process of doing air quality study at the casino’s continues.


Emergency Planning-


Kathleen stated the full scale exercise did happen at PMC October 27th. There were several departments where the notice wasn’t relayed. Then last Monday Mike Stewart had his radio table top exercise. There were 50 people in attendance and then they had a fire, so many had to leave.There will be a 2nd phase on how to use the radio.





Health/Wellness/Occupant Protection-


The fit testing for PMC was completed to 90 employees.


Safety staff-Kathleen said that all incidents must be dealt with and plan of action must be made.


Julie said they have walk in’s on Tuesday and Wednesday from 8-10:30AM. Laura will be starting the Dunseith outreach and still looking for a place to meet. She would like to do community members as well as school students. 


Sara stated “flu shots are still given”. Working on the HPV grant and starting at the schools next week. They will do vision screening at Rolla school next week and waiting to hear back from Rolette and Dunseith. Show rate for Health Tracks has been poorer lately. A new Shingles vaccine is coming out








Secretary, Judy Martinson











